
  

 

 

STANDARDS AND CRITERIA FOR COURSES - §§ 55002 - 55002.5 
CREDIT COURSE APPROVAL - § 55100 

APPROVAL OF CREDIT PROGRAMS - § 55130 
CONDITIONS FOR CLAIMING ATTENDANCE - § 58050 

  
ATTACHMENT 3 

 
Summary and Response to Comments Received During the Notice Period of  

May 3, 2017 through July 3, 2017, Inclusive. 
 

Official Notice of proposed changes to the California Code of Regulations, title 5, regarding the 
streamlining of curriculum approval was published on May 3, 2017. The original proposed text was 
made available for public comment for at least 45 days from May 3, 2017 through June 21, 2017. A 
15-day Notice of sufficiently related changes was published June 23, 2017, with the public comment 
period open through July 3, 2017. The Notices specified the process to comment on the proposed 
changes. One written comment was received during the comment period. A public hearing was held 
during the Board of Governors Meeting on May 15, 2017, at the Chancellor’s Office. Comments 
from one Board member is noted below. Pursuant to Standing Order 206, subdivision (b)(3), the 
Chancellor’s Office has summarized the oral comments and proposed responses below for adoption 
by the Board.  
 
Comments Received During the Public Hearing 
 
Cecilia V. Estolano, President of the Board of Governors, California Community Colleges.  
In section 55100 (d), President Estolano requested that “it” be changed back to “he or she.” 
 
Proposed response: 
President Estolano’s request to change “it” to “he or she” was implemented in the revision of the 
regulations.  
 
 
Written Comments 
 
Mr. Jim Mahler, President, Community College Council of the California Federation of Teachers: 
Mr. Mahler was concerned that the proposed regulation changes did not go through Consultation 
Council before going to the Board of Governors. 
 
Proposed response:  
 
The proposed regulatory changes were presented to the Consultation Council for consideration and 
input at the July 20, 2017 Consultation Council meeting. The proposed regulatory changes have 
been developed over the last several months with significant input from constituent groups within 
the community college system, including the California Community College Curriculum Committee, 
the Chancellor’s Office Curriculum Workgroup, and the Chief Instructional Officers’ Executive Board. 


